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             Email: jgallagher844@c2kni.net
Learn, Achieve, Pray, Believe.   

06 January 2021.
Dear Parents/Guardians,
Happy new year to everyone and we look forward to better times ahead in 2021.

Following yesterday’s decision by DENI to extend remote learning at home to the February midterm break, we have once again revised our plans for facilitating the educational provision for our pupils. This decision to move to remote learning does not suggest that our school is no longer a safe place for pupils. Instead, limiting attendance is about reducing the number of contacts that all of us have with people from other households.

To support remote learning at home, we are providing each pupil with a pack that will include a range of resources which will used during this lockdown period. These packs will be available to collect from the front of our school on Friday January 8th as follows – 

11 a.m. for P2 pupils and their older siblings;

11.30 a.m. for P3 pupils and their older siblings; 

12 noon for P4 pupils and their older siblings; 

12.30 p.m. for P5 pupils and their older siblings; 

1 p.m. for P6 pupils and their older siblings; 

1.30 p.m. for P7 pupils.

There are separate arrangements in place for our P1 pupils.

Teachers will communicate with their pupils on Class Dojo each day during lockdown, to explain the daily remote learning exercises etc. (a checklist of what you can expect from us during remote learning has been attached to this letter)

Supervised learning will continue to be available in school for key worker and vulnerable children. This will not involve face to face teaching, but rather these children will be supervised, whilst completing the same work set for those working at home. Anyone attending should bring in a packed lunch as school meals are not available during this lockdown period. If you wish to avail of supervised learning, please email me at jgallagher844@c2kni.net Please note that school times, drop-off and pick-up arrangements are the same as before Christmas, with all pupils finishing at 2pm on Fridays.

By working together and supporting each other throughout the first term, our whole school community has co-operated to ensure a high standard of education for our pupils. If we all fully engage in the learning being made available during this period of lockdown, we hope to maintain that high standard of education moving forward and as stated earlier, we look forward to brighter times ahead.
In the meantime, stay safe and please look after family and friends until things can return to normal.

Yours sincerely,

John Gallagher,
Principal.
	Learning at Home Provision.

•Teachers will supply a range of workbooks, worksheets, reading books, textbooks and exercise books suitable for the needs of their class. This will be age appropriate. Online platforms such as Studyladder will also be used.

•Class Dojo and the Home Learning sections on our website will be used as a means of communication during Learning at Home (reminder password is bronaghshome). Sometimes messages may be communicated via our website app. Parents/guardians should ensure they have signed up to Class Dojo and have downloaded the messaging app from our website.

•Pupils should log in to their Class Dojo every day, where they can access a message from their teacher explaining what work should be completed. Some classes may occasionally use Zoom as a means of communication.

•Participants in Zoom meetings should be in a public place in their homes and should dress appropriately and not wear pyjamas. Teachers will not leave the meeting during its duration and the “chat” function will be mainly disabled.

•Parents/guardians should communicate any issues arising to the class teacher using Class Dojo.

•If after three days some pupils have not engaged online, the class teacher will make contact to see if any support is required.

•If a teacher is unwell and not able to lead the Learning at Home, a sub teacher will be employed to provide the teaching.

•There will be a mixture of teacher-led, independent, collaborative and online learning used.

•Teachers will provide answers for the work set. Parents/guardians should mark the work, photograph the corrected work and send a copy to the teacher. Teachers will then provide feedback as appropriate.
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